[image: image1.png]


[image: image5.jpg]For All
Students



[image: image6.png]XTension




Date:  March 24, 2008

Subject: School to Manufacturing Summit, April 18th

A recent article in the Wall Street Journal was titled “High School Classes Scripted By Corporation”.  The subtitle was “Lockheed, Intel Fund Engineering Courses; Creating A Work Force”.  Through Project Lead The Way, a non-profit organization based in Clifton Park, New York, corporations like Lockheed and Intel are able to provide money directly to classrooms.   Project Lead The Way is the largest corporate-sponsored conduit for supplying business-developed curriculum to classrooms.  Lockheed began funding engineering courses at schools near its aircraft testing and development site in Palmdale, California two years ago to help with its worker shortage.  Lockheed is also estimating that about half of its science and engineering work force will be retiring in the next decade or so.

The sub-prime mortgage crisis will have significant repercussions on tax revenues collected by local and state governments over the next several years.  This crisis will further heighten the already short supply of resources available to fund education and public services.  It is also obvious that the Federal Government is not in a position to help state and local governments with resource shortages.  Thus, creative solutions, like the ones mentioned in the Wall Street Journal article, are starting to appear across the United States.  There will be no one-size fits all solution to this problem, just as there is no one-program fits all solution to the impending worker shortage facing Lockheed, Intel, and every other manufacturer in this country and our state.

The one obvious fact in all of the issues and challenges facing schools and businesses today is that partnerships will be necessary for the survival and success of both.  We believe those partnerships need to happen at the local level in order to provide economic sustainability for all involved.  With that in mind, the Waupaca County UW-Extension office, the New London School District and the Waupaca County Economic Development Corporation are sponsoring a School To Manufacturing Summit on Friday, April 18, 2008.  We hope you will join us to discuss this critical topic, look at other success stories and discover creative solutions to ensure the continued economic success of this area for our schools, businesses and citizens.
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Extending the Knowledge and Resources of the University System to the People of Waupaca County and Wisconsin








